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***MINUTES*** 

 

Consideration of a proposed Redesign of 4th Avenue between Pacific and 15th Street as presented 

by the Department of Transportation (DOT) that would include such elements as the reduction 

from 3 to 2 driving lanes for the southbound portion of 4th Avenue and from 3 to 2 driving lanes 

for the northbound portion between Union and 15th Streets; and the elimination of eight (8) left 

turns, consisting of four (4) northbound left turns at Butler, Degraw, 8th and 13th Streets and four 

4) southbound left turns at Dean, 3rd, 9th and 14th Streets. 

 

Following a comprehensive presentation by Jesse Mintz-Roth of DOT on the revised plan for 4th 

Avenue, there was a Public Hearing, extensive opportunity for questions and answers, and a committee 

discussion regarding the merits of the plan. 

 

The following motion was made by Jerry Armer, seconded by Eric McClure: 

 

Thank you to DOT for the changes they have made such as the additional storage area, northbound and 

eliminating two (2) no left turns on the southbound side.  The motion is that the Transportation 

Committee recommends approval of the 4th Avenue plan with the following conditions: 



1. Before any other changes on 4th Avenue such as truck loading zones, bike parking (on street ) or 

metered parking, DOT come back to CB6 with specific proposals for review. 

2. That the restrictions on left turns on specific streets such as 3rd or 9th Streets be reviewed with an 

eye toward minimizing their impacts of displacing traffic to neighboring streets such as 5th and 

10th Streets. 

3. DOT should come back in one year after start with results. 

4. DOT do new traffic and pedestrian counts 6-12 months after Whole Foods opens. 

5. More plantings, beautification of medians. 

 

MOTION APPROVED:  UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 

There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned. 


